American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc.
6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101

October 21, 2002

RE: FCC ID: IXMUB22111S
Attention: Alan Lane

| have a few comments on this Application.

1 You have requested modular approval for this device. However, the manual is for a Bluetooth
Dongle (step 12 page 8), not a module. Then on page 19 you call it a module. A module
would be sold to an OEM for incorporation into a final product, your reference to a Bluetooth
Dongle is for a final product already not a module. Please make the documentation
consistent. If this is the manual that will be provided with this device, then the device would
need to be certified as a Bluetooth Dongle and reference to module will have to be removed. If
this is to be a module, please provide the instructions and installation manual that is to be
provided to the integrator (OEM) manufacturer and not a manual of a final product.

2 Please change your caution statement on page 18 to reflect the fact that unauthorized
modifications may void the users authority to operate the device, not just that it may violate
FCC regulations. You could for example add the words — “and may void the user;s right to
operate the equipment” at the end of the existing statement.

3 Pages 19, 20 and 21 have conflicting rf exposure statements. On page 19 you state that
20cm must be maintained, yet on page 20 and 21 you state 2.5cm must be maintained.
Please make the manual consistent in the area of rf compliance. xx
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Dennis Ward
mailto:dward@AmericanTCB.com

The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced
application. Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination.
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.

Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button. In order for your response to be
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also,
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted.

Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender.



